[image: image1.png]



MINUTES
SPECIAL CITY COUNCIL MEETING

CITY HALL

116 ASPEN LANE

HILL COUNTRY VILLAGE, TEXAS 78232

THURSDAY, APRIL 9, 2015
5:00 P.M.
The City Council for the City of Hill Country Village met for a Special City Council Meeting Thursday, April 9th, 2015 at 5:00 p.m. at City Hall, 116 Aspen Lane, Hill Country Village, Texas. This was an open meeting subject to the open meetings law of the State of Texas.
Members Present:





Mayor Gabriel Durand-Hollis

Councilwoman Elizabeth Worley



Councilwoman Jane Cronk

Councilman George “Rick” Evans

Councilman James Allen

Members Absent:

Councilman Carl A. Register
City Staff Present:

Frank Morales, City Administrator and Police Chief


Elizabeth Gomez, Administrative Assistant


City Engineer:

L. David Givler

1. Call to order. 

Mayor Durand-Hollis called the meeting to order at 5:00 pm.

2. Moment of Silence and Pledge of Allegiance. 

Consent Agenda:

The following items are of a routine or administrative nature.  The City Council has been furnished with background and support material on each item, and/or it has been discussed in a previous meeting.  All items can be acted upon by one vote without being discussed separately, unless requested by a Council Member or a citizen, in which event the item or items will immediately be withdrawn for individual consideration in their normal sequence after the items not requiring separate discussion have been acted upon.  The remaining items will be adopted by one motion and vote of the City Council.

*****No Items on the Consent Agenda*****

3.  Citizens to be heard.   

No one signed up to speak.

4.  Discussion and possible action regarding “Change Order #001” to the HCV 2013-14 Street Repairs.

Mr. David Givler made a presentation and explained Dorazio Enterprise, Inc., Change Order #001 to the HCV 2013-14 Street Repairs.

This change order is the result of the road construction on a portion of Blackhawk Trail.  After excavating and preparing the road for asphalt it was determined that the road was failing because of some moisture under portions of the road.  

Mr. Givler explained that Change Order #1, Option #1 would cost $67,434.40.  He explained that this cost would not be in addition to the original contract, but would be taken from the cost for a portion of Ad Alternate #3.  The portion of Add Alternate #3 that would not be constructed would be approximately 729 linear feet.  
Mr. Givler further explained that Change Order #1, Option #2 would cost $42,853.00.  He informed council that this would also be the same as Option #1 in that there would not be any additional cost to the city because it would be taken from Ad Alternate #3.  The portion of Ad Alternate #3 that would not be constructed would be approximately 310 linear feet.

Mr. Givler and Mr. Dorazio then brought up the construction project at Tower Drive and Hill Country Lane.  They mentioned that they had hit some water lines and that a portion of Hill Country Lane was failing due to the road originally not being constructed correctly.

Mayor Durand-Hollis and all council members along with Mr. Givler, Mr. Dorazio, Mr.  Jim Bruner, Dorazio Enterprise engineer and Mr. Tony Adamo, with Drash Consultants discussed both change order options as well as both project areas of concern in depth.  Mayor Durand-Hollis and all council members ensured they made Mr. Givler, Mr. Dorazio, Mr. Bruner and Mr. Adamo aware that the city was concerned about being briefed to make a decision with such a short notice. They also made it clear that problems arising in the future with this road project be brought up immediately.
Councilman Evans made a motion to reconsider “Change Order #001” to the HCV 2013-14 Street Repairs, seconded by Councilman Allen. Motion passed unanimously.

5.  Discussion and possible action regarding a Request for Qualifications for the Bitters Road Property to solicit responses from developers and/or development teams.  
This is the second request for qualifications that the city has drafted.  The first one went out and we received two responses.

After the committee looked at the two responses the committee decided to reject both responses.

Mayor Durand-Hollis has created the second RFQ with the assistance of several council members.

Mayor Durand-Hollis along with the city council reviewed what was presented in the draft RFQ and decided to meet again later in the month to possibly approve a RFQ to be posted on several sites.
6.  Adjourn.

The Council reserves the right to discuss and appropriately act upon any item stated on this agenda in open session.  The Council reserves the right to adjourn into executive session at any time during the course of this meeting to discuss any of the matters listed above, as authorized by Texas Government Code Sections 551.071 (Consultations with Attorney), 551.072 (Deliberations about Real Property), 551.073 (Deliberations about Gifts and Donations), 551.074 (Personnel Matters), 551.076 (Deliberations about Security Devices) and 551.086 (Economic Development).  No action may be taken in Executive Session.

There being no further business to come before the City Council, the meeting was adjourned at 7:17 p.m.

Approved this 21st day of April 2015.         

_____________________________
                                                                        
                        Gabriel Durand-Hollis







                                  Mayor                                                                                                               
ATTEST:

________________________

Frank Morales

City Administrator

Acting City Secretary

City of Hill Country Village


 116 Aspen Lane • San Antonio • Texas • 78232 


phone (210) 494-3671 • fax (210) 490-8645 • web www.hcv.org








, 








